
HALE PREP SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

Friday 19th September 2025 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 RECEPTION YEAR 1  

 INFANT WEEKLY 

TROPHY 
Francesca Louis  

 Year 2 Year 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

STAR OF THE 

WEEK 

CERTIFICATE 

Alice Avani Eva Annabelle Sam 

 

NUMBOTS 

RECEPTION YEAR 1   
Clever Cubs Wise Owls SuperStars CleverComet

s 

Allana Charlie Amber Dachuan   

TIMES TABLES 

ROCK STARS - 

these children 

earned the most 

coins on TTRS in 

their year group 

this week.  

YEAR 1 YEAR 2 YEAR 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

Amara Miraya 
Edward 3K 

Edward 3L 

Eiliyah 4L 

Naomi 4M 

Jed 5R 

William 5R 

Temi   6O 

George 6P 

ATTENDANCE 
Congratulations to the following classes for achieving 100% attendance this week. 

Year 1 Super Stars and Clever Comets, 4L and 5R 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPORTS CREW – Mr Busby 
Mr Busby is looking for one child from each of Years 2-6 to form the Sports Crew for 
2025/2026. The Sports Crew helps organise events in school; they give feedback on all things 
active and provide a voice for all pupils in their respective year groups. 

Children do not have to represent lots of school teams, nor do they have to be brilliant at PE.  
They do have to be passionate about exercise, active and committed to being a good role 
model.   Children wishing to apply to be a member of the Sports Crew should apply, in any hard 
copy format they wish, by Monday, 22nd September- this could be a letter, poster, poem, etc.  
These can be handed in to your child’s class teacher, who will forward them on to Mr Busby.  

 

SPORTS FIXTURES – Mr Busby 

Hale Prep is a member of the Independent Schools Association and the Trafford School Sports 
Partnership, and will enter teams in events organised by both. The competitions will 
sometimes be elite, at other times participatory and aimed at specific year groups, and 
sometimes inclusive, providing all children with the opportunity to represent their school 
against others. Some events, like the cross country at John Leigh Park, are open to everybody.  

Children always develop more rapidly if they also play sports outside of school. If interested in 
getting your child more involved in a local sports club, please don't hesitate to contact me if 
you are looking for some recommendations.  

This half term's fixtures to date: 

Mon 22nd September -- Year 4 Independent School Football Tournament at The Grange 11.30-3.15pm 

Tuesday 23rd September - Boys' Football league at Timperley Sports Club 3.50pm 

Wednesday 24th September - Year 4 (all) to multi sports event at Timperley SC (12.45-2.30pm) 

Tuesday 30th September - Girls' Football league at Timperley Sports Club 3.50pm 



Tuesday 7th October - Boys' Football league at Timperley Sports Club 3.50pm 

Tuesday 14th October - Girls' Football league at Timperley Sports Club 3.50pm 

Sat 18th October- Cross country at John Leigh Park 10am 

 
SHIN PADS FOR PE LESSONS 
A reminder that the children in Year 4 need their shin pads for Tuesday's double lesson, as do 
the children in Years 5 and 6 who are in Mr Cunningham's PE group. 
 
 
MOUTHGUARDS 
A reminder that children in Years 3-6 will need a mouthguard and shin pads this year for when 
they do hockey.  This will be Year 4 and Miss Naylor's PE group in Year 5/6 immediately after 
the half-term break in October. 
These can be purchased individually for £2.50 or in bulk for as low as £1.30 each when buying 
10 from www.mouthguardsdirect.co.uk.  
 
SPORTS 
Next week marks the beginning of the sports fixtures. On Monday, the ISA Boys’ Football for 
lower juniors takes place; the Altrincham Schools’ League begins on Tuesday for the boys, with 
the girls' event following the Tuesday after; and on Thursday next week, Year 4 will 
participate in a multi-sport event. 
 
 

We would like to wish our Jewish families a happy 

Rosh Hashanah, Shana Tova. 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.mouthguardsdirect.co.uk/

